

Brighton & Hove City Council

Information Governance Team Room 233 Hove Town Hall Norton Road Hove BN3 3BQ

Ms K. Welch

FOI Reference: 7884887 Direct Dial: 01273 295959

Email: foicases@mail.brighton-hove.gov.uk

Date: 9 April 2021

Dear Ms Welch

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your request for information to Brighton & Hove City Council ('the council') that was received on 25 January 2021. We apologise for length of time it has taken us to respond to you. We have now processed your request and our response is below.

Your request:

"Please let me have a copy of carbon emission data associated with the whole life cycle of materials, energy use and construction of the following road:

1. A259 (King's Road) Seafront, Highway Structures ('Arches') Renewal Programme

This is sometimes referred to as 'embodied carbon'.

For the avoidance of doubt this is not a request for carbon emissions data directly related to the use of the road by all kinds of vehicles over the 60 year assessment period. The time frame for this request is from the date that the council agreed the Outline Business Case (OBC) to the date that the road is open to traffic.

Please let me know if these assessments of carbon were carried out following guidance contained in PAS2080 Carbon Management in Infrastructure and which organisation or consultancy /consultancies carried out the assessment.

https://www.carbontrust.com/what-we-do/a...."

Our response:

In processing your request, we liaised with colleagues within Transport as they would hold the information in relation to your request were this information to be held by the council.

We can confirm that the information you have requested is not held by the council. No carbon emission data report was completed/done in relation to the A259 (King's Road).

Please quote the reference number **7884887** in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an Internal Review. Internal Review requests should be submitted within 40 working days of the date of this response and should be addressed to:

foicases@mail.brighton-hove.gov.uk

or by post to the address at the top of this letter.

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council's response after the Internal Review you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Telephone: 0303 123 1113 Website: www.ico.org.uk

We will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Information Governance Team

Please note that due to the current Coronavirus (Covid 19) pandemic, we are unable to respond to or receive telephone calls or hard copy correspondence. Please contact us via email should you have any queries.